
February 11, 2021 

Mr. Robin DeLaBarre  
Office of Nuclear Energy, Safety 
  & Security, Room 33200 HST  
Bureau of International Security 
  & Nonproliferation  
U.S. Department of State 
2201 C Street, NW  
Washington, DC  20520  

Dear Mr. DeLaBarre: 

Enclosed is an application (XCOM1338) received by the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
(NRC), dated December 21, 2020, from Marotta Controls Inc., for the export of two solenoid 
valves for use in the fuel charging and discharging machines at Rajasthan Units 1 and 2 in 
India.  

In accordance with 10 CFR 110.41(a)(9), we kindly request Executive Branch review of this 
application because India is a restricted destination under 10 CFR 110.29.  We also request you 
obtain the necessary nonproliferation assurances from the Government of India.  

Please note that the dollar amount on page one of the NRC Form 7 is proprietary information. 
The NRC will not include this information in the public record and requests that the Executive 
Branch agencies protect it as well. 

Sincerely, 
2/11/2021

X Peter J. Habighorst
Peter J. Habighorst

Signed by: Peter J. Habighorst

Peter J. Habighorst, Chief 
Export Controls and Nonproliferation Branch 
Office of International Programs 

cc w/enclosure: 
R. Swartz, DOE/NNSA J. Semones, DHS/CBP M. Chen, DOE/NNSA
P. Dessaules, DOE/NMMSS R. Bennet, DHS/CBP J. Norles, DOE/NNSA
S. Clagett, DOC E. Sauls, DTRA E. Daughtry, DOS
R. Brens, DOS




